
Town of Union – Monthly Meeting Minutes
Saturday, February 20, 2021
The Town of Union meeting was called to order by Chairman Elgin Fanta on Saturday, February 20, 2021 at 1:00 p.m. All present stood and recited the Pledge of Alliance. 

Roll call was taken with Chairman Elgin Fanta, Supervisor Paige Huber, Supervisor Kris Janecek, Clerk Fay Urban and Treasurer Gladys Janecek present. Others in attendance were: Patrolman David Smith, Lonnie Muller from the Episcope, Greg, and Kathy Redmar.
Chairman Fanta asked for affirmation of proper public notice to which Town Clerk Urban replied, “Yes”.

Motion by Janecek, seconded by Huber to approve the January 16, 2021 Town of Union minutes. Motion carried.
Public Comment – No Public Comment
Treasurer's Report 
The general checking account has a balance of $292,713.07 and Money Market account balance is $464,935.89 as of Friday February 19, 2021. $37,000 was transferred from the MMDA to the general checking account to cover the monthly bills. Monies had been received by Vernon County for culvert cost share in the amount of $13,737.93, along with monies for used culverts and fire signs. 

Gladys reported on the collection of property taxes and a call from the census regarding property in the town.
Clerks Report  
The monthly bills were presented to the board along with the budget comparison. Motion by Huber, seconded by Janecek to pay the monthly bills and transfer $35,000 from the money market account to the general checking account to cover the monthly expenses. 

Correspondence received was a dividend check from Rural Insurance.

Old Business – None
New Business 
Sand/Salt Shed – The board discussed several different styles of sheds. Motion made by Fanta and seconded by Huber to advertise for bids on the Sand/Salt Shed with the bid deadline on March 24, 2021. Motion carried.(Meeting was Cancelled)
Public Road Construction/Material Bids – The board decided to publish the bids in the local papers.

Patrolman's Report – 
David Smith reported that the 2008 truck needed some repair work done to it. The tractor will need some tire work done. Carl Markee is back to work as our part-time patrolman. 
Supervisor’s Report – 
Supervisor Janecek reported that the next Yuba Fire Association meeting will be held on Monday, March 15, 2021 at 7:00 pm.
Chairman's Report – Chairman Fanta reported that we have a new FEMA representative.
March’s monthly meeting will be held on Saturday, March 27, 2021 at 1:00 pm at the Town Hall Building.
A special meeting will be held on Wednesday, March 24, 2021 at 7:00 pm for the Sand/Salt Shed.
Motion by Janecek, seconded by Huber to adjourn at 2:13 p.m. Motion carried.
Respectfully submitted by Fay Urban, Town Clerk

